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BOARD MEETING SUMMARY
DATE: 12/13/23

LOCATION: GERACE OFFICE BLDG, ROOM 331, Mayville, NY
Attendees: Bob Scudder, Bonnie Strickland, Chuck Cornell, Diane Hannum, John Hemmer, Mark Geise, Shelly Lincoln, Todd Hnatyszyn
Staff:  Gina Paradis, Jennifer Cameron, Reuben Hernandez
Excused: Lou Drago, Becky Meeder, Hugh Butler
Guests: None
HIGHLIGHTS
	1
	Welcome & Privilege of the Floor: John H. The meeting was started once quorum was present at 9:15 AM. No guests were present subsequently there was no comments for Privilege of the floor.

	2
	Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the October meeting was reviewed and approved with a motion by Bob S., seconded by Bonnie S. and carried unanimously. The November meeting had been cancelled.

	3
	Property Disposition: The purchase agreement between the Land Bank and the prospective developers of the historic Ehlers Building at 400-402 Central Ave Dunkirk, was discussed at length. An executed Sales Agreement must be in place by year’s end to satisfy the requirements for a NYS Downtown Revitalization Initiative (DRI) grant to be awarded to the project. The project proposed is  estimated to be $2.6 M, with 2.1 million in DRI funds requested by the Local Planning Committee. After much discussion, the board recommended a minimum asking price, and passed Resolution 12-13-23-01 (attached) to authorize the purchase negotiation and transfer. The resolution was passed with a motion by Mark G., 2nded by Diane H., and passed unanimously.

	4.
	Healthy Homes Rebate Program: Gina reviewed the program, which is primarily available in the city of Jamestown, since it is supported by Sheldon Foundation and City of Jamestown ARPA funding. It allows for reimbursement of documented expenses for home repairs such as lead or asbestos abatement, mold remediation, porch, foundations or roof repairs, or water/sewer repairs, up to $10,000 per home. The initial application was reviewed by the board and approved  for a sewer line replacement in a newly purchased Land Bank home, for a reimbursement of $5040. The Board will retain the right to approve applications with the staff recommendations. Copies of the Program materials were shared with the Board and area available on our web site.

	4. 
	Financial Report: Jennifer reviewed YTD P&L, and the revised Annual Budget based on the award of ARPA funding which will be spent down over a four-year period until Dec. 2026.

	5
	Program & Activity Updates: 

Inventory Management – Low inventory and very low activity this past month – real estate is generally slow during the holidays and int the new year. Our real estate agent covering the north county properties will now be taking over the listings for the whole county. We are adding and relisting a few that were on hold previously.  

Directors Report – Gina presented the board with a new Directors Report format  that will be used for future reporting and sent to the Directors prior to each meeting to help meetings succinct and focused on questions/concerns. The new report features a more visual dashboard format with some narrative.  A copy of the Dec report is attached.
Special Project – Gina provided an overview of some of the special projects/roles that she has been involved in this year, including as Co-Chair of the Housing Work Group and Board member of the county Partners for Economic Growth; Board Member and development partner with the Chautauqua Area Habitat for Humanity; Local Project Review Committee for the Dunkirk DRI; Charter Committee for CHQ Healthy @ Home; and several special needs groups related to homelessness and emergency shelter.
Auction – The Board discussed the upcoming auction of a historic property in Ellery-Sinclairville; the Watershed has a specific interest in the land, which is adjacent to the creek there. Provisional approval was given for the Land Bank’s exploration and potential bidding at the auction, with a motion by Mark G, seconded by Bonnie S., and approved unanimously. 

	6
	Special Announcement: John H. made the announcement that he would be retiring from public service at the end of the year, and therefore leaving our Board. He expressed his appreciation for his years on the board and all he had learned. John has played a significant role and been a valued supporter and member of our Board. Everyone expressed their sadness at his departure, but wish him all the best in retirement. 

	6
	Meeting Schedule: January 13, February 14, in Mayville at GOB, 9AM.

	6 
	Adjournment: A motion was made by Paul W., seconded by Diane H., and carried unanimously to end the meeting @10:25AM


RESOLUTIONS to follow:
Resolutions for Regular Meeting of

 Chautauqua County Land Bank Corporation Board of Directors

December 13, 2023
Resolution # 12-13-23-01    Authorizing Purchase Agreement Negotiations 


RESOLVED, that the Chairperson, Vice-Chairperson, and Executive Director are each separately authorized to negotiate the purchase agreement of property to the prospective purchaser listed below and to their spouse, family members, and business partners, if applicable, or to their designated business entity, upon such terms and conditions negotiated, reviewed by the Board of Directors and approved by legal counsel:

Property Address


Property Tax ID #
Purchaser

400-402 Central Ave. Dunkirk
79.14-7-100

Andrew Woloszyn and Dawn Van Scoter

RESOLUTION # 12-13-23-02

Authorizing the Staff to Approve Healthy Housing Rebate applicants


WHEREAS, the Chautauqua County Land Bank Corporation has been presented grant funding from the City of Jamestown ARPA funding and Sheldon Foundation grant funding allocated towards a “Healthy Housing Rebate Program” (the Program) and


WHEREAS, the Program was reviewed by the Board of Directors for eligibility, rules and procedures, 


RESOLVED, that the Chautauqua County Land Bank Corporation Board of Directors hereby approves the Chautauqua Land Bank Healthy Housing Rebate Program; and be it further


RESOLVED, that the Chair, Vice Chair and Executive Director, is hereby authorized to make reimbursements in accordance with Board review and approval within the program guidelines.


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Board approves the 1st application, submitted by Chris Burt, at 353 Hallock St., Jamestown NY.

RESOLUTION # 12-13-23-03

Authorizing potential participation in property auction

RESOLVED, that the that the Chairperson, Vice-Chairperson, and Executive Director are each separately authorized to participate in the Peterson online property auctions, for property bids not to exceed $60,000, where legal counsel has approved the Terms and Conditions set forth for the auction.

###
